WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 11th December, 2017
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Anne Catchpole 



Diana Edwards


Mick Lock



Becky Gilley




Maggie Attewell


Campbell Ross-Bain 

Sisse McCall
	
1.
	Welcome and Apologies: 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, in particular Sisse McCall and Campbell Ross-Bain. The latter would be joining the Committee officially, taking the place of Hanneke Okkenhaug as Parish Council representative.

Apologies for absence were received from Sherry O’Donovan, Nigel Heath, Mira Nichols, and Ben Willcocks.


	2.
	Minutes of 2015 AGM: 
The Minutes of the AGM held on 12th December 2016 were proposed by Becky Gilley and seconded by Mick Lock as an accurate report of the proceedings.  These were then signed by the Chairman.


	3.
	Matters Arising:  All were dealt with in the Chairman’s Report or under the agenda headings.


	4.
	Chairman’s Report:

This year has been one of quiet consolidation.
Our regular activities have been well sustained with the exception of the Over 60s bookings, dropped because of their dwindling numbers. I thank Maggie Attewell for continuing to manage the bookings, including the relevant entries on the village web-site calendar. Regarding specific functions, hosting Cycle Club events may be easier in future if the new D’Abo Farm Manager will repeat his predecessor’s generous concession and offer a parking area. In passing, we enjoyed an unusual concert, making the first use of the stage for many years, much enhanced using our blue display boards as a background.
Thanks go to Mick Lock, our Hon Treasurer for managing our finances. These remain healthy, despite having to settle a late invoice for the final payment on the flat roof. We have also covered costs for redecoration in the kitchen and committee room. Their appearance is much improved, though more work is to be done on the flooring. On the maintenance side, our battery-powered emergency lighting has been replaced following our otherwise unremarkable routine 5-yearly electrical inspection.
Thanks to Diana Edwards who, despite moving from the village, has continued to arrange much of the routine maintenance and inspections. In addition she has managed to cover absences of Treasurer, Chairman and Secretary, and even reorganised my files! Still on the technical side, I’m grateful to Nigel Heath for his continued wise advice.
As always I am very grateful to Anne Catchpole, our Hon Secretary, who has supported me in my role as chairman, ensuring our meetings and records are kept as accurate and timely as is possible. 
Because Ben Willcocks has been unable to attend our meetings he will not be standing for re-election to the committee.  However he will continue to ensure that our grass and hedges are kept well cut. Thanks to him, Diana, John Gilley and Simon Anderson for looking after this important part of our upkeep.
This year we have also lost Hanneke Okkenhaug as she has resigned from the Parish Council. Mira has been an effective liaison person and we look forward to welcoming Campbell Ross-Bain as the second representative.
Thank you Jenny Knowelden for continuing to do a great job cleaning the premises, and for finding time to attend many of our meetings.  
In conclusion, a sincere thanks to all of you loyal and supportive members of our Village Hall Management Committee, whether or not I have named you specifically. You have all contributed significantly to the successful running of our Village Hall.


	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: Mick Lock circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2016 to 30th September 2017, which show that our finances are fairly healthy. Income for the year (excluding donations and grants) was £3805.  Outgoings were £4380. Cash and bank total stood at £7850.91. The accounts were independently examined by Clive Parry. 


	6.

7.
	Review of Policy Documents: Once again, we have had no cause to use our policy documents, namely: Equal Opportunities Policy, Vulnerable Adult and Child Protection Policy and Conflict of Interest Policy, Mike Rowland suggested no changes were required. This was proposed by Diana Edwards and seconded by Maggie Attewell. Mike signed off the policies and hard copies are held with the Minutes. 

	
	Resignation of Committee: The Committee resigned en bloc. 

	8.
	Election of new Committee: The Committee was re-elected en bloc with the exception of Hanneke Okkenhaug and Ben Willcocks. Sherry O’Donovan and Nigel Heath, although not at the meeting, had expressed their willingness to continue. Campbell Ross-Bain joined the Committee as the nominated Parish Council representative. 
The official business having been completed, Sisse McCall served refreshments, for which she was warmly thanked by the Committee. As has become the practice, we took a moment to remember David Wallace for his considerable contribution to the village hall. 
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….
Dated………………………………………………………………………..:
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